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ASPO

THE ASSOCIATION FOR THE STUDY OF PEAK OIL

(in formation)

NEWSLETTER No 3 – March 2001

This Newsletter is somewhat delayed due to pressure of other work and a trip abroad, and it will serve as no more than a brief update.

CODA

A benefactor has come forward, having seen the BBC film on oil depletion, expressing an interest in sponsoring both research into the subject and making new efforts to lift the general awareness by governments and the public at large as to the serious consequences of peak oil.  Discussions and meetings have been held to resolve what should be done and how best to do it.

In short, it has been decided to set up the Centre for Oil Depletion Analysis (CODA) with an office in London under the direction of Dr Roger Bentley, who has been previously actively involved in this subject at Reading University.

A board meeting will be held on May 3rd to formalise the arrangements.

Apart from the underlying research to improve the database and model depletion, CODA plans to develop a newsletter, bring the matter to media attention, make representations in political and government circles and hold seminars etc.

It is further proposed that CODA should act as a form of Secretariat for ASPO, co-ordinating the efforts and co-operation by our group. 

This is an extremely positive development adding a new focus for our endeavours.

STRUCTURE OF ASPO

A proposed agreement was circulated earlier for members to consider as the formal basis under which ASPO might be structured.  While the terms of the Agreement were generally acceptable, several members have drawn attention to the difficulties they face under their own institutional frameworks to formally joining a new organisation carrying legal obligations and responsibilities.

This is entirely understandable. It seems therefore better to aim at a loose network, whereby the various entities maintain their independent status while working together in a practical fashion. Specific projects, especially where supported by external funding, will be subject to their own agreements as determined in each case by the participants.

This seems a more practical method by which to proceed, especially in the light of the new focus provided by CODA.

LECTURES

C.J.Campbell gave lectures on peak oil to the following:


February 6th  Institute of Petroleum, Dublin


March 2nd  Geography Department,  University College, Cork


March 6th  Institution of Electrical Engineers, Belfast

WORLD ENERGY COUNCIL

A meeting was held with the Director of the World Energy Council on March 8th in London to inform him of ASPO and discuss possible co-operation in the future.

EUROPEAN PARLIAMENT

An invitation has been received to present evidence at a hearing by the European Parliament in May, subject to confirmation and further consideration. 

NEW US GOVERNMENT POSITION

The new US Secretary of Energy has made an important speech, finally admitting that his country faces a long and intractable energy crisis. Whereas the previous administration adopted a policy of denial, pretending that the problems were short term issues related to OPEC politics, the new administration, having no responsibility for the failure of past policies, can now address the issue more directly.  As is always the case, politicians find it easier to react to situations rather than anticipate them.  It is in any event an extraordinary admission of the gravity of the situation, highlighted by the stock market, which is collapsing for not unrelated reasons.

Quote

Energy Secretary Warns of Shortage, Recession 

By H. JOSEF HEBERT 
.c The Associated Press 

WASHINGTON (March 19) - Energy Secretary Spencer Abraham said Monday the country is facing the most serious energy shortages since the 1970s. Without a solution, he said, the energy crisis will threaten prosperity and national security and change the way Americans live. 

Abraham, in a speech hours before a special energy task force was to make recommendations to President Bush, said California's power problems are neither isolated nor temporary and could spread to other parts of the country, including the Northeast. 

''The power crisis isn't just pinching our wallets, it's changing the way we live our lives,'' Abraham said in a speech described by aides as his most comprehensive assessment of the country's energy concerns since becoming energy secretary. 

Abraham said the demand for energy ''is rising across the board'' but particularly for natural gas and electricity. As he spoke, the Energy Department also was raising concern of possible gasoline price spikes this summer. 

The department said both crude-oil inventories and gasoline stocks are 6 percent to 7 percent lower that what they traditionally have been this time of year. The estimates came even before calculation of the potential impact of a decision last week by the Organization of Petroleum Exporting Countries to 
lower production by 1 million barrels a day. 

At the White House, spokesman Ari Fleischer said Abraham had communicated with OPEC members before the production cut was made. 


Fleischer said Bush is focused on long-term strategies. ''While we can encourage and should encourage conservation, the most realistic approach our nation can take, in the president's opinion, is to increase supplies of energy.'' 

As for tapping the nation's strategic petroleum reserve, Fleischer said, ''The president has never ruled that out, but the president believes that is an emergency action that should be taken not as a consequence of supply-and-demand imbalances but in terms of national security emergencies.'' 

John Cook, chief petroleum analyst for the department's Energy Information Administration, called the current inventory levels a disturbing sign for this summer's heavy driving season. 

While stocks likely will increase somewhat, ''We are beginning the driving season with very little stock cushion,'' Cook said in remarks prepared for an oil refiners' conference in New Orleans. 

Abraham, addressing an energy conference sponsored by the U.S. Chamber of Commerce, said the administration is determined to pursue ''a rational balance between our energy needs and our environmental concerns.'' 

He gave no details about the proposals expected to be presented to Bush by the energy task force headed by Vice President Dick Cheney. He said the administration's policy ''will stress the need to diversify America's energy supply.'' 

Abraham said it is a myth that oil companies and power companies are ''engaged in a massive conspiracy to gouge consumers.'' 

''There is no magic source of supply, no hidden pool of energy that can be turned on and off like a faucet,'' he declared. 

Energy analysts are concerned that this summer will bring not only another round of power blackouts in California and possibly other states, as well as increases in the cost of not only electricity, but also gasoline during the peak summer driving season. 

Gasoline prices nationwide for all brands average $1.41 a gallon, slightly lower than in recent weeks, the Energy Department said. 


While the DOE earlier this month predicted prices at the pump this summer would increase modestly to about $1.49 on average, analysts said they would not rule out severe price spikes beyond that should supply problems develop. 

Last year gasoline soared past $2 a gallon in some parts of the country, especially in the Midwest. 

In a presentation to the refiners conference, Cook said gasoline stocks in the Gulf Coast area are nearly 13 percent below the normal five-year average, and 9 percent lower than at this time last year. 

''For crude oil the situation is not much better,'' said Cook. 

Nationwide, he said, crude stocks are 7 percent below the low end of the normal range for this time of year. 

While the impact of OPEC's latest production cuts is not expected to show up in the U.S. market for six to eight weeks, it is likely to aggravate stock supplies even more, analysts said. 

MEMBERSHIP
ASPO membership under the new network arrangement comprises

University College, Cork, Ireland

LB-Systemtechnik, Munchen, Germany

Clausthal Technical University, Germany

Reading University, England

BGR, Germany

CODA, London

Membership remains under consideration by :

Norwegian Petroleum Directorate

Rogaland Research, Norway 

Serious interest in joining has been expressed by Sweden through

Prof Kjell Aleklett, Professor of Physics
Department of Radiation Sciences, 

Uppsala University Ångströmlaboratoriet
Address: Box 535, 751 21 Uppsala

This contact will be followed up by the new CODA secretariat, as will other contacts in Denmark and the Netherlands

DISTRIBUTION

The newsletter is distributed to ASPO members and a few other interested parties as follows:

Prof. Aleklett – Uppsala

Dr Bentley – CODA

Mr Bourdaire - France

Prof. Coleman - Reading

Prof Blendinger -  Clausthal

Mr Hagland – Stavanger

Mr Illum - Denmark

Dr Karlsen – Stavanger

Mr Laherrere – France

Mr Metz - Netherlands

Dr Sage  - Cork

Dr Wellmer - Hannover

Dr Zittel - Munich 
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